
 

HP/SEC/                                                                                                                         3
rd

 July, 2020 
 

BSE Limited  
Corporate Relationship Department 
1st Floor, New Trading Ring, 
Round Bldg.,Phiroze Jeejeebhoy Towers 
Dalal Street,Mumbai – 400001 

   

 
 

Dear Sir/Madam 
                
Sub: Permanent closure of Yelhanka Factory, at Bengaluru, Karnataka 

                              ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
We have made a disclosure of permanent closure of one of our factory at Yelhanka, Bengaluru, 

Karnataka to the Stock Exchanges on 29
th
 June, 2020.  

 
We would like to inform you that the NSE has sought clarification on closure of the Company’s 

Yelhanka Factory at Bengaluru vide their email dated 1
st
 July, 2020. 

 
In this respect we have furnished additional information in respect of clarification sought by NSE, 

the details of which are as under:  
 
1. Date of such binding agreement, if any, entered for sale of such unit/division, if any:  
 

-  There is no such binding Agreement, if any, entered for sale of such unit/division 
 
2. Amount & percentage of turnover or revenue or income and net worth of the listed entity 

contributed by such unit or division during the last financial year;  
 

-  Revenue from operations of the Yelhanka Factory during the last financial year 2019-20 
was Rs.1,082.42 Lakhs, which was 0.67% of the total Revenue from operations of the 
Company. Rs.178.39 Lakhs was contributed by Yelhanka Factory to Net worth of the 
Company during the last financial year 2019-20. 

 
3. Date of closure or estimated time of closure;  
 

-  The estimated date will be two months from the date of display of notice for permanent 
closure as per the provisions of The Industrial Dispute Act, 1947. 

 
4. Reasons for closure.  
 

- Due to lack of orders for some time the Company’s Yelhanka Factory is underutilised and 
there are little possibilities of getting orders for optimum utilization of the Company’s 
Yelhanka Factory. 

 
Please take the above on your record for dissemination of information on Exchange portal. 
 
Thanking you, 
                                                                                                               Yours faithfully, 

For The Indian Hume Pipe company Limited 
 
  

                                                                                                                  S. M. Mandke 
                                                                                                             Company Secretary 
                                                                                                                    FCS-2723 
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